
 
 
  
 
 
5 December 2023  
 
Dear Families 
  
Ref: Department for Education - RAAC Survey  
 
As you will be aware from the national press, DfE has identified schools with a potential RAAC 
concrete problem.  
 
Abbot’s Lea School had its first RAAC survey 14 September 2023. That survey identified no 
RAAC in any of the classroom buildings, but raised a question over The House (in one of the 
extensions added over time some decades ago).  
 
Today, we had a second survey focusing on this area.  
 
I am delighted to confirm that there is no RAAC identified in that area and so, all buildings on 
Abbot’s Lea School site appear to be clear of RAAC. 
 
We will therefore continue with the normal cyclical and reactive maintenance schedule of all 
buildings on site without a fear for RAAC-related problems. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Mrs A Hildrey 
Headteacher 


